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September 29, 2011 
 
Maria Centeno 
Executive Director, Office of Community Outreach and Notification 
NYC Department of Design and Construction 
30-30 Thompson Avenue 
Long Island City, NY 11101 
 
Re: Letter of Support for Traffic Calming Measures on West 142nd Street  
 
Dear Ms. Centeno:  
 
Manhattan Community Board 10 writes in support of the construction and installation of a traffic calming 
measures in the area around St. Charles Borromeo School located on West 142nd Street, between Adam 
Clayton Powell Boulevard and Frederick Douglass Boulevard.   
 
The Department of Design and Construction (“DDC”) presented this proposal to our Parks, Recreation 
and Transportation Committee.  The Committee looked upon this proposal favorably and passed it on to 
our Executive Committee.  On September 28, 2011, the Executive Committee voted unanimously to 
approve this proposal by a vote of 12 in favor, none opposed and zero abstentions.   
 
As Community Board Members and residents, we are deeply invested in traffic safety, and believe that 
DDC’s proposal will address an ongoing safety issue for the neighborhood and will instill awareness and 
enforce compliance.  We applaud DDC’s effort to improve traffic safety in our District. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Henrietta Lyle, Chair 
 
 
cc:  
NYC Department of Transportation 


